Ligonier Common Council Meeting Monday, March 11, 2024 · Ligonier City Hall 301 South Cavin Street · Ligonier, IN – 7:00 pm

Pledge of Allegiance to the Flag

Call to order by Mayor Earle Franklin

Roll Call

Present: Council Members Chris Fought, Brian Hite, Doretta Wiegand, Matt Kreager, and David Cisney Mayor Earle Franklin, City Attorney Jack Birch, and Clerk Treasurer Barb Hawn

Minutes from previous meeting of February 26, 2024

Motion to approve: David Cisney

Second: Matt Kreager

Vote: All Ayes

New Business

Resolution 0311-2024 - Approving an Order of the Ligonier Plan Commission

The Redevelopment Commission passed Amending Declaratory Resolution 0214RDC-2024 on February 14, 2024. The Plan Commission on March 4, 2024, passed an order approving the said resolution. Resolution 0311-2024 from the Common Council approves the Plan Commission order.

Motion to approve: Chris Fought

Second: David Cisney

Vote: All Ayes

Water Department 2023 Annual Report

Water Superintendent Jeff Boyle gave a Power Point Presentation for the department highlighting the accomplishments of 2023. He also provided information of a major line break and the plan for repairs.

Claim Registers – APV # 70174-70253

Motion to approve: David Cisney

Second: Doretta Wiegand

Vote: All Ayes

Comments by Members of Council and Administration

Street Superintendent Mike Burdette

- We have had the Street Sweeper out cleaning the streets as the weather allows.
- The equipment for the winter weather has been cleaned up.

Park Director John Parrish

- We are getting ready for soccer. We repainted the goals and added new netting.
- R & C Fence for should be here to install the fencing around the new Pickleball Courts.
- We will be mowing sooner than expected since greening.
- We are preparing for the annual Easter Egg Hunt.

Building Administrator Elroy Mast

- Cleanup of the burned-out house at 605 N. Main has been completed.
- The building on Cavin Street where the Family Express will be built has been torn down.

Council Member Matt Kreager

Thanks to the dept heads for all you do – appreciate it.

Council Member Brian Hite

Thanks to Jeff and all those who work on the weekend to take care of the water line break and leak.

Adjournment

Motion to adjourn: Chris Fought

Second: David Cisney

Vote: All Ayes

Barbara Hawn, Clerk Treasurer

Earle Franklin, Mayor